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Chancellor’s Message
Dear Brothers and Sisters,

It is my honor to serve as the Chancellor of our 
Great Fraternity during this 62nd Biennium. I 
have aspired to be Chancellor since attending my 
first Delta Theta Phi Convention in 1997, and I 

am so incredibly grateful for this wonderful opportu-
nity. As I follow in the footsteps of our distinguished 
Past Chancellors, I am truly humbled by my respon-
sibilities to uphold the representations, values, tradi-

tions, purpose, and mission of our great Fraternity.
I believe we will all agree that sometimes it is necessary to update and 

modify the way things have always been done. The focus of this Supreme 
Senate has been not only on the preservation but also the moderniza-
tion of Delta Theta Phi. With the onset of the COVID19 pandemic, 
our refashioning efforts were moved into high gear. I also believe that 
it is safe to say that none of us could have predicted or planned for the 
changes that we faced the last year. Many hours have been spent adapt-
ing to the extraordinary circumstances of the pandemic and our ever-
changing environment with the Supreme Senate remaining remarkably 
agile, flexible, and responsive to ensure the survival of the Fraternity.

The Supreme Senate found it imperative to reconfigure our opera-
tions—and took the opportunity to transform them. To the extent, 
greater productivity has followed. The use of technology was embraced 
to connect our Brothers and Sisters, even at a distance, to hold fraternal 
meetings, initiations, ceremonies, and mixers. Additionally, implemen-
tation of our new website, online merchandise store, member manage-
ment platform with online event management and payment features, 
as well as a member accessible/searchable online database, provides all 
Delta Theta Phi Members with relevant connections and resources.

To date we have also focused on creating value for our Members with 
the addition of new member benefits. Most recently, with hopes of offer-
ing health care options to help in keeping you well, we have worked with 
Healthcare2U to provide affordable primary medical care options, and I 
am excited for the future as our plans are to continue to expand our ben-
efit offerings during the remainder of our biennium.

I am cautiously optimistic that we are turning a corner toward the 
better things that 2021 has to offer. With the onset of temperate weather 
and vaccination eligibility, and I am excited that our 62nd Biennial 
Convention and Leadership Conference will be held in-person in Tulsa, 
Oklahoma August 5–7, 2021. I look forward to seeing everyone and 
believe that the value of in-person events is undeniable and such events 
can go a long way in lifting spirits. With that in mind, and, more than 
ever, I do want everyone to know that the wellbeing of our Members is 
top priority. Please be reassured that attention to the health and safety of 
all convention attendees will be given and the guidance of public health 
officials will be followed throughout the convention.
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Chancellor Jodie 
Justiss-Dinsmore

The Paper Book of Delta Theta Phi Law 
Fraternity, International (ISSN 1098-4453) is 
published quarterly by The Delta Theta Phi Law 
Fraternity, International at 1967 East Maple 
Street, Suite 319, North Canton, OH 44720. It 
is devoted to the educational interests of the 
Fraternity and is its official organ for commu-
nicating with its members. Printed by Modern 
Litho Print, Jefferson City, Missouri.

Please address communications and manu-
scripts for publication to the Delta Theta Phi 
Law Fraternity, International, 1967 East Maple 
Street, Suite 319, North Canton, OH 44720, 
800-783-2600.

Delta Theta Phi Law Fraternity, Interna-
tional, is a charter member of the Professional 
Fraternity Association, and a member of the 
Fraternity Communications Association.

The subscription price of The Paper Book is 
$19.75 a year, in advance (Foreign and Cana
dian, $1.50 extra). Single copies are $4.95 each.

POSTMASTER: Send address changes 
to: The Delta Theta Phi Law Fraternity, 
International, 1967 East Maple Street, Suite 
319, North Canton, OH 44720.

2019–2021 SUPREME COURT

CHIEF JUSTICE

Hon. Ralph J. (Rocky) Perk
Cleveland, OH
jrperkcmc@aol.com

ASSOCIATE JUSTICE

Paul Nuccio
Brooklyn, NY
pvnesq@yahoo.com

ASSOCIATE JUSTICE

Jason Barth
Los Angeles, CA
jebarth11@gmail.com

ASSOCIATE JUSTICE

Shaharazad (Sherry) McDowell Booth
Las Cruces, NM
uncsherry@aol.com

— Continued



2  •  The Paper Book

In preparation, I encourage your advanced con-
vention and hotel registration online. Participation 
in a Delta Theta Phi Convention as a student is an 
experience that will never be forgotten. The value of 
the knowledge that Student Members obtain and take 
back to their respective Student Senates is undeniable; 
however, important too are the memories and the 
bonds that will be made with Brothers and Sisters in 
Delta Theta Phi. Additionally, I remind you to please 
submit nominations for the convention awards by 
June 1, 2021 so that your achievements and accom-
plishments can be appropriately recognized.

So many of you have taken the time to share with 
me your questions, your concerns, and your ideas, 
and I sincerely appreciate your willingness to discuss 

(Chancellor’s Message, continued from page 1)

the fraternal matters that concern you. Not only have 
you entrusted me with the responsibilities under 
our Constitution, but you also continue to provide 
me with the ideas and feedback. Thank you for play-
ing a role in advancing Delta Theta Phi. As always, 
I welcome you to continue to reach out to me, any 
Supreme Senate member or contact our Executive 
Director, Penney Edgar, at 1–800–783–2600 or at: 
executivedirector@deltathetaphi.org.

I am proud to serve as your Chancellor of our 
Beloved Fraternity and I appreciate that you have 
afforded me the wonderful opportunity to do so.

Sincerely and Fraternally Yours,
Jodie

Check Out Our New Merchandise!
https://www.deltathetaphi.org/merchandise

If you need graduation cords or stoles, please contact Executive Director Penney Edgar 
directly for pricing at executivedirector@deltathetaphi.org. In addition to jewelry, we 

expect that graduation items will soon be available for purchase from Herff Jones.  
It’s also available on our new merchandise page!

We have a new merchandise portal where you can find lots of great DTP gear, 
from t-shirts to polos to onesies. Single items are available with discounted 
pricing if purchased in bulk. If you would like to order in bulk, contact the 

vendor for special pricing.

https://www.deltathetaphi.org/merchandise
mailto:executivedirector@deltathetaphi.org
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The Supreme Senate and International 
Office for Delta Theta Phi Law Fraternity, 
International, are pleased to announce 
Tulsa, Oklahoma as the location for the 

next biennial convention to be held in the sum-
mer of 2021. The DTP Convention & Leadership 
Conference offers students and alumni a special 
blend of networking, education, and programming 
that is certain to energize and to encourage our fra-
ternal brothers and sisters to become more effective 
practitioners and leaders.

In consideration of the evolving pandemic envi-
ronment, we have decided to create a hybrid conven-
tion, for which a virtual CLE will be held for alumni 
on the morning of August 5, 2021, rather than an in-
person event. Alumni members will receive an addi-
tional email regarding how to register and attend the 
CLE. We intend for the remaining convention events 

to be in person, including an opportunity to visit the 
historic Greenwood District, with masks provided 
and required. We will provide additional information 
regarding safety protocols as we get closer to conven-
tion, including any additional virtual plans.

Information on convention registration, hotel reg-
istration and convention sponsorship can be found 
on the website, https://www.deltathetaphi.org/62nd-
biennial-convention. Remember to book your hotel 
room by July 13, 2021 to take advantage of the DTP 
discount.

Each active senate is required to send one vot-
ing delegate to convention, and the fraternity covers 
lodging and travel reimbursement for each student 
voting delegate. Student delegates should reach out 
to Executive Director Penney Edgar, at executivedi-
rector@deltathetaphi.org, for more information on 
attending this year’s convention.

62nd Biennial Convention & Leadership Conference
August 5, 2021 – August 7, 2021  •  Hyatt Regency Tulsa

We can’t wait 
to see everyone 

at this year’s 
convention!

Tulsa, Here We Come!!

Hyatt Regency Tulsa Downtown Lobby of Hyatt Regency Tulsa Downtown
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2021 Convention Agenda

Wednesday, August 4th
12:00 PM 	 Supreme Senate Meeting
2:00 PM 	 Audit Budget Finance Committee Meeting
6:00 PM 	 Presentation/Reception at Historic Greenwood District

Thursday, August 5th
9:00 AM	 Virtual CLE
11:00 AM	 OFFICIAL REGISTRATION BEGINS
	 (enjoy lunch on your own before orientation)
1:00 PM	 Student Delegate Orientation
2:00 PM	 Opening Ceremony & Ritual of the International Senate
4:30 PM	 Committee Meetings
6:00 PM	 Welcome Reception

Friday, August 6th
9:00 AM	 Professional Development Session
11:00 AM	 Committee Meetings
11:45 AM	 Past Chancellors’ Luncheon
1:15 PM	 General Session
3:30 PM	 Student Oral Advocacy—Thomas Competition
6:00 PM	 Friday Night Event (off site)

Saturday, August 7th
9:00 AM	 Professional Development Session
11:00 AM	 Business Session—Thomas Competition Finals; Presentation of Resolutions
11:45 AM	 Leadership Luncheon
1:30 PM	 Business Session—Committee Reports;
	 Election of Supreme Senate & Supreme Court
4:00 PM	 Closing Ceremonies & Installation of New Supreme Senate
6:00 PM	 Chancellor’s Ball

Sunday, August 8th
8:30AM	 Meeting of New Supreme Senate
Departure of Delegates

The 62nd Biennial Convention & Leadership Conference

What’s On the Agenda For Tulsa?
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Historic Greenwood District
Though convention does not officially start until 
Thursday, please come early for a special recep-
tion and historical presentation at the Greenwood 
Cultural Center on Wednesday, August 4th. The cen-
ter is located in the heart Tulsa’s Greenwood District, 
a historic district that was dubbed America’s “Black 
Wall Street” in the early 1900s. This year marks 100 
years since the infamous Tulsa Race Massacre that 
destroyed this once prosperous African-American 
community in just a few days. Thanks to generous 
alumni donations, we would like to invite all conven-
tion attendees and their guests to join us at a recep-
tion to learn more about the history of this district 
and to celebrate the continued prosperity of the com-
munity on this somber 100-year anniversary.

Student Voting Delegates
Each student senate is required to send a voting 
delegate to the convention. For that delegate, the 
fraternity will cover the cost of lodging, not includ-
ing incidentals, and reimburse transportation costs 
up to $350. Each senate will need to cover the con-
vention registration fee for their voting delegate 
and any transportation costs above the designated 
amount, unless the additional amount is approved 
by the Convention Committee prior to convention. 
Registration costs cover most meals. For any addi-
tional non-voting students, the student or their sen-
ate would need to cover all registration, lodging, and 
transportation costs.

Student senates should contact Executive Director 
Penney Edgar as soon as possible for additional 
details about registration, lodging and transportation. 
The fraternity will arrange lodging for each student.

Dress attire for convention is business casual, and 
the Chancellor’s Ball is 1980’s attire for the Totally 80’s, 

Totally Murder Mystery Dinner. Remember to bring 
business attire if you plan to get head shots taken with 
the convention photographer.

Running For The Supreme Senate
One of the most important items on the agenda for 
this year’s convention is the election of new officers 
to serve for the next biennium. The Supreme Senate 
is made up of nine officers, which includes seven 
alumni positions and two student positions. This 
group will be charged with conducting the business of 
the fraternity and performing the duties of their office 
in accordance with the Delta Theta Phi Constitution 
for the next two years.

Any member interested in running for office will 
have plenty of opportunities to network with the stu-
dent and alumni delegates during convention activi-
ties and in the hospitality suite. Be sure to talk with 
the other delegates about what your senate has been 
doing in the last year and work to find those delegates 
that will “stand up” for you during elections.

If you would like to run for an office, please submit 
your resume to the Executive Director, at executive-
director@deltathetaphi.org. Any resumes received by 
August 1st will be included in the electronic materials 
that each delegate receives at registration. Resumes 
received after that date will be handed out as received 
to the voting delegates.

Good luck to all of the candidates!

Greenwood Cultural Center

Newly-elected Master Liaisons Michelle Blidarescu and Conisha Hackett with Chancellor Jodie 
Justiss-Dinsmore (center), 2019 convention in Denver

The 62nd Biennial Convention & Leadership Conference
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Student Awards At Convention
Student delegates attending the convention may be 
considered for any the following convention awards:

WILLIAM H. THOMAS AWARD 
FOR ORAL ADVOCACY

This award is presented to the student delegates who, 
in making their reports at the biennial convention, 
demonstrate the highest excellence in oral advocacy. 
They are judged upon the overall effectiveness of their 
five minute presentations, including outlook, logic, 
and matters of significance to the Fraternity, both 
locally and internationally. There are cash awards 
for first, second, and third place who are selected by 
a special committee appointed by the Chancellor at 
convention. All student delegates must make a short 
report for official records.

JOSEPH M. PERRY, JR. AWARD FOR 
PARLIAMENTARY ADVOCACY

This award was established by a trust endowed in 
memory of Margaret Depp Benzinger and man-
aged by the Delta Theta Phi Foundation. It provides 
awards at the biennial conventions to students who 
best exemplify the art of oral advocacy in the parlia-
mentary proceedings. Student delegates are observed 
throughout the course of the convention for their 
advocacy skills.

ROBERT J. COLE, JR. SCHOLARSHIP
The Robert Cole Scholarship, established in 2003 by a 
gift of Mrs. Robert L. (Frances) Cole, Jr., is awarded to 
that student delegate that exhibits those professional 
qualities demanded by the fraternity as described in 
the Delta Theta Phi Constitution, Ritual of Initiation, 
and those expected by current and future colleagues 
in the practice of law and its related fields. A com-
mittee comprised of one Past Chancellor, the current 
Chancellor, and current Master Scholar shall observe 
and inquire about delegate behavior including dress, 
speech, demonstration of respect, and general behav-
ior in general assembly, workshops, and social situ-
ations throughout the duration of the convention. 
There is no need to apply for this award. Every voting 
and non-voting student delegate to the biennial con-
vention is automatically eligible.

And, don’t forget the “You Know Why!” Award! 
If you don’t know that that means, then you’ll just 
have to come to Tulsa to figure it out.

Preparing For the Thomas 
Competition
During convention, all 
student delegates will 
automatically be entered 
into the William H. 
Thomas Oral Advocacy 
Competition. They will 
give a five-minute pre-
sentation reporting on their senate. Each delegate 
may prepare packets to supplement their presenta-
tion, but this is not a requirement. Prior competition 
winners have been successful whether they prepared 
additional information or just gave a speech.

The competition will run in two phases where win-
ners will be selected based on who is the best advocate 
for their senate, not on which senate has done the 
most. During the first phase, each delegate will give 
their presentation in a smaller room for an alumni 
panel and only a few students. The winners will 
advance to the second phase and make a presentation 
to the entire International Senate. The three best pre-
senters will be awarded a cash prize.

Although students will have some time during 
convention to put together their presentations, each 
should come to Tulsa with a basic idea or plan for 
their speech. Be sure to start writing down what 
your senate accomplished this year, what makes 
your senate special, and why you love being a Delt. 
And, feel free to reach out to the members of the 
Supreme Senate if you have any questions about the 
competition.

We are really looking forward to hearing from 
everyone at this year’s convention!

Submission of Constitutional Amendments
The Constitution for Delta Theta Phi Law 
Fraternity, International, requires that any pro-
posed constitutional amendments to be considered 
at any regular or special session be submitted to 
the Master of Rolls at least sixty days prior to the 
session. Therefore, the deadline for submitting 
any proposed constitutional amendments to be 
considered during the 62nd Biennial Convention 
and Leadership Conference in Tulsa should be 
submitted to Master of Rolls Amy Goodman, at 
masterofrolls@deltathetaphi.org, by June 6, 2021.

Gabriel Rivera (Townes Senate) participating 
in the finals of the Thomas Competition, 2019 
convention in Denver

The 62nd Biennial Convention & Leadership Conference
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Where Can It Take You?
By Past Chancellor Jeff Schwartz

In November of 1981, as a 
first year law student, I recall 
an upperclassman telling 
me about an organization 

called Delta Theta Phi. Nearly 
forty years later, I am a proud 
Past Chancellor of this wonderful 
fraternity. Below are some inter-
esting stories for those years in 
between.

During law school, besides 
the study assistance and the par-
ties of course, Delta Theta Phi 
brought me a closer relationship 
with my professors, the law school 
administration and my fellow 
classmates. Delta Theta Phi took 

me and three of my fellow officers 
in a car, for many hours, from San 
Diego, California to Dallas, Texas 
for our first convention. Yes, that 
was an experience. As you ask any 
brother or sister who is now an 
alumni member of Delta Theta 
Phi, I guarantee you that they 
will be able to share some very 
interesting and memorable stories 
about their law school days at a 
Delta event.

Where else can it take you? 
The conventions. Whether it be 
by train, plane or automobile, 
Delta Theta Phi gives everyone 
an opportunity every two years to 
attend four fun-filled days at an 
exotic location chosen especially 
for you. This year, the Delts will 
converge on Tulsa, Oklahoma. At 
the conventions, the opportuni-
ties for learning and leadership are 
limitless, not to mention all the 
libations. There are competitions 

and scholarships awarded at the 
convention. Some of the most 
invaluable resources, however, 
that were provided at the conven-
tion are the relationships that are 
developed. The members of our 
Supreme Court and our Supreme 
Senate are distinguished leaders in 
the community, business and law. 
Our alumni members are judges 
and elected officials all over the 
country. The student delegates 
will come to be your colleagues in 
the practice of law, and the source 
of business referrals and legal 
knowledge.

At the past conventions, I met 
friends I have known for over 
three decades, attorneys who have 
referred me business, and attor-
neys I have referred business to. It 
is very impressive to a colleague or 
a potential client when you repre-
sent, that you have a connection 
to a national resource of attorneys 

Past Chancellor Jeff Schwartz and Lynnette Schwartz

(from left) Past Chancellor Jeff Schwartz receiving his Diamond Crown Badge from Master Alumnus Jeremy Wann, alongside 
Past Chancellor Larry Meyer
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in every field all over the coun-
try. A simple call or email to our 
Executive Director will provide 
you that resource.

Business contacts are not the 
only benefit achieved at the con-
vention. At my first convention 
as a New Yorker who moved to 
San Diego and drove to Texas, I 
met an alumnus from Minnesota, 
who a year later flew to San Diego 
as one of my groomsmen at my 
wedding. (Some delegates who 
practice and first meet at the con-
vention, now report many years 
of marital bliss.) At that same 
convention, I met an alumnus 
from Virginia, who fifteen years 
later sponsored me, and person-
ally moved my admission to the 
United State Supreme Court. 
Following that admission cere-
mony, where I was the only attor-
ney whose admission was moved 
that day, before seven of the nine 
justices of the Supreme Court 
(I must say an awesome experi-
ence), I was shooting hoops with 
a fellow brother who happened to 
be the Clerk of the United States 
Supreme Court, on the highest 
court in the land, on the top of the 
Supreme Court building. None of 
that would have happened but for 
my membership and involvement 
with Delta Theta Phi.

Where will it take you? To 
Laramie, Wyoming and then to 
Mt. Rushmore? To a permanent 
job in San Diego after graduat-
ing from North Carolina? To 
the secret handshake in a judge’s 
chamber’s unknown by oppos-
ing counsel? To working at an 
alumni’s office during law school? 
These are places Delta Theta Phi 
has taken me and allowed me to 
take others. In the next issue of 
the Paperbook, I look forward to 
reading where it has taken you.

(from left) Hayley Mise (Taft Senate), Past Chancellor Jeff Schwartz, Arizona State Chancellor Ryan Alcorn, Ertis Tereziu (Hosmer 
Senate), and Chris Nunokawa (Prince Kuhio Senate)

(from left) Past Chancellor Larry Meyer, Past Chancellor James Baine, Past Chancellor Greg Wolenberg, Past Chancellor Bob 
Leone, and Past Chancellor Jeff Schwartz

ΔΘΦ
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2019–2020 / 2020–2021 Award Nominations

Now that we are almost done with the second semester, it is time to start thinking about awards for 
those outstanding members of your individual Senates and for your outstanding Senates, for the 
last two years, to be presented at this year’s convention in Tulsa. Listed below are the awards that 
your members and Senate are eligible for (but recommendations and nominations for additional 

awards will be accepted):

Student of the Year
Alumnus of the Year
Student Senate of the Year
Alumni Senate of the Year
Best Professor in the Nation
Regional Student of the Year
Regional Senate of the Year
Outstanding New Senate
Academic Program of the Year
Professional Program of the Year
Outstanding Reactivation of the Year
Most Creative Program Award
Networking Event of the Year
Charitable Event of the Year
Regional Academic Program of the Year
Regional Professional Program of the Year
Regional Outstanding Reactivation of the Year
Regional Charitable Event of the Year

Nominations must include a short narrative of the event or student/senate accomplishments. Flyers, advertise-
ments, event pamphlets and photos are appreciated. Nomination packages should be submitted to Penney 
Edgar at ExecutiveDirector@deltathetaphi.org no later than June 1, 2021.

Delta Theta Phi Scholarship Key
In addition to the annual awards, any member of the Fraternity in good stand-
ing may earn a Scholarship Certificate and the right to wear the Delta Theta Phi 
Scholarship Key if he/she:

	➢ Has received an LL.B. or J.D. degree and has attained an average scholarship 
standing during his/her entire law course among the highest 15 percent of all 
the members of his/her graduating class; or

	➢ Has completed his/her 2L year and has attained an average scholarship 
standing up to and including his/her junior year among the highest 7 1/2 per-
cent of all the members of his/her class, or;

	➢ Is a 3L with a G.P.A. of 3.00 or better, or letter grade of “B” or better, or other 
numerical equivalent as determined by his/her law school.

Members wishing to apply for the Scholarship Certificate and/or Key should contact the Master Scholar (at 
masterscholar@deltathetaphi.org) for the appropriate form. A certificate is ordered for all who meet or exceed 
the above-referenced requirements and is suitable for framing. The scholarship key is available “at cost” to the 
member, currently a cost of approximately $65.

mailto:ExecutiveDirector@deltathetaphi.org
mailto:masterscholar@deltathetaphi.org
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We, the Supreme Senate of Delta Theta Phi, 
Law Fraternity International, brothers and 
sisters of Judge Joe Spurlock 

II, want his family to know that we 
mourn with you the passing of a 
great man. Judge Joe Spurlock 
II an advocate, professor, and 
community leader contrib-
uted so much not only to our 
wonderful Fraternity but the 
legal community as a whole 
and we wish to express our 
gratitude and respect for all that 
Judge Joe Spurlock II did for our 
betterment.

Whereas, Judge Joe Spurlock II was a 
respectful and reverent native Texan, whose 
appearance was always accentuated by his cowboy hat 
and boots, a true southern gentleman that demon-
strated propriety and decorum in all that he did; and

Whereas, Judge Joe Spurlock II was a dedicated 
Delta Theta Phi member since 1961, was bestowed 

Member Emeritus status for over 35 years of continu-
ous membership and service, and honorably elected 

to the Fraternity’s Supreme Court serving as 
an Associate Justice providing judicial 

assistance from 2015 to 2020; and
Whereas, Judge Joe Spurlock II 

was committed to upholding the 
object of Delta Theta Phi, uniting 
congenial students of the law, 
leading them to high scholarship 
and legal learning, surrounding 
them with an environment such 
that the traditions of the law and 

of the profession may descend 
upon them, promoting justice, 

inspiring respect for the noblest quali-
ties of mankind and advancing the inter-

ests of affiliated colleges of law, and .
Whereas, Judge Joe Spurlock II was a founding 

faculty member of Texas A&M Law School, which 
began as the Dallas/Fort Worth School of Law in 
Irving in 1989 and named Texas Wesleyan University 
School of Law in 1992, where he was instrumental in 

Resolution of Respect in Loving Memory of Judge Joe Spurlock II  
our Beloved Brother in Delta Theta Phi

Remembering Brother 
Joe Spurlock

We said goodbye this biennium to several distin-
guished DTP brothers and sisters. In June, we 
lost our beloved Supreme Court Associate Justice 
Joe Spurlock. In addition to being a loyal mem-

ber of Delta Theta Phi, the Honorable Joseph Spurlock II was 
a titan of the legal in community in Texas, with his influence 
stretching all the way to Mongolia, where he assisted with judi-
cial reform. It was an honor a privilege to know and serve with 
Joe, we will always remember him.

In memory his great accomplishments, the following 
Resolution of Respect from the Supreme Senate of Delta Theta 
Phi Law Fraternity, International was read during Brother 
Spurlock’s public remembrance.

The Honorable Joseph Spurlock
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chartering the Spurlock-Armstrong Student Senate of 
Delta Theta Phi; and

Whereas, Judge Joe Spurlock II was a beloved law 
school professor who demonstrated a commitment 
to teaching law and motivating his students with such 
dedication that many strive to be like him because of 
his nature to grow, innovate, and inspire others; and

Whereas, Judge Joe Spurlock II due to his out-
standing contributions to the Fraternity, was voted 
Outstanding Professor in the Nation, Delta Theta Phi 
International Law Fraternity, 1993; and

Whereas, Judge Joe Spurlock II worked with dili-
gence and vigor to assist Mongolia in achieving dem-
ocratic judicial reform and was awarded Friend of 
Mongolia Medallion by the President and Parliament 
of Mongolia for his work with the Supreme Court, 
the Legislature, and the Judiciary of Mongolia on 
Mongolian democratic judicial reform, 2005; and

Whereas, Judge Joe Spurlock II solidified Delta 
Theta Phi’s International presence by the chartering 
of the Ganzorig Student Senate at the Mongolia NUM 
School of law and the Erdenbat Student Senate at the 
Mongolia Law School; and

Whereas, Judge Joe Spurlock II was a true friend 
and was loved by everyone that met him, he lived in 
such a manner as to touch each and everyone one of 
us with his consideration, acceptance, and comfort-
able nature; and

Whereas, Judge Joe Spurlock II a humble and 
wise man was true legal legacy and legend in his own 
right with an esteemed career to expansive to cover, 
admirably we observe his service as an Intelligence 
Officer in the US Army during the Vietnam War, 
an Assistant District Attorney for Tarrant County, a 
Legislator in the Texas House of Representatives, a 
Texas State District Court Judge, and a Justice on the 
Texas 2nd Court of Appeals; and

Therefore, let it be known that Judge Joe Spurlock 
II accomplished so much in his lifetime that it is 
incomprehensible, diligently serving his country, his 
state, his community, his family and his Fraternity 
with patience and a gentle spirit and his passing has 
caused a deep void of sadness in us all; and

Therefore, let it be known that we as a Fraternity 
will sorely miss Judge Joe Spurlock II and understand 
that we will never be able to replace him but we will 
attempt to improve our lives and live our lives as 
demonstrated by his great example; and

Therefore, be it resolved, that we as a Fraternity 
will mourn with the family as we all have a common 
bond and we continue the great work of Judge Joe 
Spurlock II within the Fraternity.

Respectfully submitted by Chancellor Jodie Justiss-
Dinsmore on behalf of the Supreme Senate of Delta 
Theta Phi, law Fraternity International.

“. . . to perpetuate in every member of this Fraternity, the application of the 
highest standards of personal integrity, diligence, candor and trust, of individual 
responsibility, of respect for law, rights, and property of others and the highest ethical 
and professional standards of conduct in the study, practice, and teaching of the law”

The Purpose  
of Delta  

Theta Phi

(from left) Master Liaison Michelle Blidarescu, former Executive Director Laurie Vesalo, Associate Justice Joe Spurlock, and Past 
Chancellor Bob Leone

The Honorable Joseph Spurlock
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#DTPTakesDenver
Memories from the 2019 Convention 
and Leadership Conference

The 61st Biennial Convention & Leadership 
Conference was held in 2019 at the Hilton 
Denver Inverness in Englewood, CO from 
August 1–3, 2019. With a view of the 

beautiful golf course, student and alumni delegates 
from around the country, as well as delegates from 
Mongolia, came together with officers from our 
Supreme Senate and Supreme Court to conduct 
the business of the fraternity, to learn more about 
recruitment and running a DTP senate, and to build 
long-term friendships.

FRATERNITY BUSINESS
The convention 
began with meetings 
of the 2017–2019 
Supreme Senate and 
the Audit Budget 
Finance Committee 
on Wednesday, July 
31st. The rest of the 
delegates arrived on 
August 1st, kicking 

off the convention with the Opening Ceremony and 
Ritual of the International Senate, before attending a 
Welcome Reception. Each delegate was assigned to 
work on a committee during the convention, which 
included Nominations, Technology & Publications, 
Constitution, Resolutions, Audit Budget Finance, 
and Registration. Students prepared a report and 

recommendations from each committee, which was 
presented to the International Senate on Saturday. 
Students also participated in the Thomas Competition 
in smaller groups, after which several students were 
selected to present to the International Senate for the 
shot at three cash prizes. Committee recommenda-
tions were voted on by all of the delegates prior to the 
election of new officers. Convention activities ended 
with a meeting on August 4th of the new Supreme 
Senate for the 62nd Biennium that were elected by the 
voting delegates on Saturday.

Congratulations To All of the 
Convention Award Recipients!

William Thomas Award for Oral Advocacy
Hayley Mise

(Taft Senate, Ohio)
Joseph M. Perry, Jr. Award for 

Parliamentary Advocacy
Conisha Hackett

(Bell Senate, Mississippi)
Robert J. Cole, Jr. Scholarship

Darcy Lewis
(Warren Senate, Michigan)

You Know Why!
Gabriel Rivera

(Townes Senate, Texas)

Business session during the 2019 Denver Convention Marshal Erez Ahrony and Hawaii State Chancellor Kevan Wong
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2019–2020 Supreme Senate
Chancellor Jodie Justiss-Dinsmore

(Wichita, KS)
Vice Chancellor Rob Witt

(Orlando, FL)
Master of Rolls Amy Goodman

(Atlanta, GA)
Master Inspector Justin Hayes*

(Fort Sills, OK)
Master Scholar Shelley Henderson

(Westminster, CA)
Master Alumnus Jeremy Wann

(Fort Smith, AR)
Marshall Erez Ahrony

(Encino, CA)
Master Liaison Conisha Hackett

(Oxford, MS)
Master Liaison Michaela Blidarescu

(Los Angeles, CA)
*Master Inspector position now filled 

by Nick Sunyak (Cincinnati, OH)

Past Chancellor Bob Leone receiving his Diamond Crowned Badge

(from left) Past Chancellor Bob Leone, Kelly Leone, Associate Justice Paul Nuccio, and Master 
of Rolls Amy Goodman

Arizona State Chancellor Ryan Alcorn and daughter at the Past Chancellor’s Luncheon

(from left) Past Chancellor Greg Wolenberg, Gabriel Rivera (Townes Senate), Associate Justice 
Shaharazad Booth, and Chancellor Jodie Justiss-Dinsmore, after Gabriel received the “You 
Know Why!” award

ELECTIONS
During the Saturday business session, the 
Nominations Committee presented the candidates 
for the Supreme Senate and the Supreme Court to 
International Senate. Before votes were cast, delegates 
were allowed to present statements to the floor in 
support of the delegates.
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Chancellor Jodie Justiss-Dinsmore with the delegates from the Erdenabat Senate in Mongolia, 
Enkhsuren Bekhebatand Battchimeg Battulga

Memories from the 2019 Convention and Leadership Conference

(from left) Former Executive Director Laurie Vesalo, Chief Justice Rocky Perk, and 
Elizabeth Baker

(from left) Battchimeg Battulga, International Chancellor Ganzorig (Mongolia), Master of 
Rolls Amy Goodman, Clayton Chong; (in back) Past Chancellor Bob Leone and Past Chancellor 
Larry Meyer

Past Chancellors Luncheon at the 2019 Convention in Denver

Associate Justice Paul Nuccio addressing the Supreme Senate

2019–2021 Supreme Court
Chief Justice Ralph “Rocky” Perk

(Cleveland, OH)
Associate Justice Paul Nuccio

(Brooklyn, NY)
Associate Justice Joe Spurlock

(Houston, TX)
Associate Justice Mark Martin

(Raleigh, NC)
Associate Justice Jason Barth

(Los Angeles, CA)
Associate Justice  

Shaharazad “Sherry” McDowell Boot
(Las Cruces, NM)
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Friday night event with the Colorado Rockies

Hilton Denver Inverness

Special Appointments
As one of her first official acts as Chancellor Jodie 
Justiss-Dinsmore appointed several outstanding 
student and alumni members to serve alongside the 
Supreme Senate and Supreme Court during this 
biennium.
•	 Deputy International Chancellor Matt Toback 

(Texas)
•	 Deputy International Chancellor Ganzorig 

Ombosuren (Mongolia)
•	 Deputy International Chancellor Denise Junkin 

(Canada)
•	 Special Assistant to the Chancellor Ramona Russell 

(Alabama)
•	 Special Assistant to the Chancellor Darcy Lewis 

(Michigan)
•	 Special Assistant to the Chancellor Batchimeg 

Battulga (Mongolia)
•	 Special Assistant to the Chancellor Enksuren 

Bekhbat (Mongolia)
•	 State Chancellor of Alabama Judson Sills
•	 State Chancellor of Arizona Ryan Alcorn
•	 State Chancellor of Alaska Adam Cook
•	 State Chancellor of California Kodadad Sharif
•	 State Chancellor of Colorado Melodie 

Martin-Farris
•	 State Chancellor of Hawaii Clayton Chong

Memories from the 2019 Convention and Leadership Conference

•	 State Chancellor of Illinois Teresa Pisula
•	 State Chancellor of Iowa Matt Lunn
•	 State Chancellor of Kentucky Hasan Davis
•	 State Chancellor of Maryland Mike Reed
•	 State Chancellor of Massachusetts Michelle Keith
•	 State Chancellor of Minnesota Mike Cavallaro
•	 State Chancellor of Missouri Eric Nau
•	 State Chancellor of Nebraska Dayna Leigh 

Langdon
•	 State Chancellor of North Carolina Adam 

Campbell
•	 State Chancellor of Oklahoma Matthew Dowdell
•	 State Chancellor of Ohio Matthew Gunn
•	 State Chancellor of Texas Carrie Morris

Supplies for the Welcome Reception at the 2019 Convention 
in Denver

(from right) Past Chancellor Greg Wolenberg, Hayley Mise 
(Taft Senate), and Heather Estap (Egly Senate) posing with 
actor from the Chancellor’s Ball

Past Chancellor Dudley Ryan making an appearance with the 
actors from the Chancellor’s Ball. Definitely there in spirit, 
even if not in person!

Student and alumni delegates during a break at the Denver Convention
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Meet Your Supreme Senate
With each addition of The Paperbook, we will provide an introduction to several of the current 
officers in the Supreme Senate. Look for more information on other officers in future editions.

Brothers and Sisters of 
Delta Theta Phi,

I hope you’re all stay-
ing safe and healthy. 
It’s my pleasure to 

report to you that our 
great fraternity is up 
to extremely exciting 
things. During this time 
of uncertainty it is amazing to see all of 
the great things our alumni are doing to 
help people. Remember that as practitio-
ners of the law we carry a great responsi-
bility to our communities to do as much 
as we can to help.

As we get close to the half-way point 
of this biennium I want to share some 
of the great projects we’re working on 
for our alumni. The Supreme Senate has 
endeavored to update our website and to 
include some future features for alums 
including a Job Board and a reposi-
tory to share documents. We hope that 
alums will use this to share forms and 
pleadings that may be of help to others.

Additionally we are well under-
way with plans for the 62nd Biennial 
Convention to be held August 5–6-7, 
2021. The Convention will be held at the 
Hyatt Regency in Tulsa, OK. Please save 
the date and plan to attend. For those 
who’ve never joined us at Convention it’s 
a great opportunity to connect with old 
friends and make new ones. The Supreme 
Senate will update you with more infor-
mation, as it becomes available.

As Master Alumnus I am always look-
ing to share stories of the great things our 
alum are doing. Please forward me any 
feel-good stories about our members to 
me at jeremy@jwannlaw.com, and I will 
share them via our social media accounts.
Fraternally,
Jeremy Wann

Master Alumnus 
Jeremy Wann

Brothers and Sisters,

My name is Shelley Henderson, 
and I serve on the Supreme 
Senate as the Master Scholar.

Officially, “the Master Scholar super-
vises the scholastic work of the student 
members of the Fraternity and devises 
ways and means to improve the same, 
including encouraging the serious and 
earnest study of the law by all means 
deemed advisable, and promoting a hearty cooperation 
between the officers of the Fraternity and the heads of the 
colleges and universities in which this Fraternity is located 
for the purpose of raising the scholastic standing of the 
members of this Fraternity.”

What I strive to be is a source of inspiration, encour-
agement and empowerment for our student members. 
I am available as a resource to assist with any challenges 
our students members have, related to their pursuit of 
their legal education. I hope that if Senates or students 

continues

Master Scholar 
Shelley Henderson

Greetings Brothers and Sisters,

I would like to take a couple of minutes 
to introduce myself and tell you a little 
about myself and my role and respon-

sibilities as the Vice-Chancellor of Delta 
Theta Phi (DTP). My name is Robert A. 
Witt, and I have been a member of Delta 
Theta Phi since 2006. I attended my first 
DTP convention in 2007 in Pittsburgh, 
PA as a student delegate from the Richard Senate at Barry 
University School of Law in Orlando, FL. I was elected to a 
Student Liaison at that convention and have been proud to 
serve both the DTP Supreme Senate and Supreme Court 
over the past 13 years.

Constitutionally, the Vice-Chancellor is the ritualist and 
the historian of the Fraternity responsible for supervising 
all the ritualistic work of the Fraternity and the instruction 
of initiates in the history, constitution, laws, ritual, tradi-
tions and usages of the Fraternity. This includes serving as 
the custodian of the ritual and secret work of the Fraternity, 
as well as being further responsible for compiling chapters 

continues

Vice Chancellor Rob Witt

mailto:jeremy@jwannlaw.com
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covering the history of the Fraternity. The Vice-
Chancellor is specifically responsible for examin-
ing carefully the qualifications of all proposed 
members. The Vice-Chancellor shall also have the 
power necessary to carry out all of such duties and, 
in case of disability or incapacity of the Chancellor, 
the Vice- Chancellor shall act as Chancellor. In 
addition to those constitutional duties, I am also 
kept busy as the Chairman of the Convention 
Committee and a member of the Technology 
Committee.

As the Chairman of the Convention Committee, 
I am responsible for leading a handful of Supreme 
Senate Members in the planning, budgeting, site 
selection, and complete execution of the upcom-
ing 62nd Biennial Convention in Tulsa, OK in 
August 2021. If any of you were at the 61st Biennial 
Convention in Denver, CO, you will understand 
that this will be a hard act to follow. In addition to 
meals, hotel rooms and conference room space, we 
will be responsible for the content of the conven-
tion, the marketing of merchandise, partnering with 
vendors, and a million other details that will rear 
their ugly heads between now and next summer.

The Technology Committee, led by Master 
Alumnus Jeremy Wann, is another area where I 

spend a lot of my DTP time. This committee is 
so important to the future of DTP because it will 
define how to best fill the needs of our customers, 
who are you, the students and alumni. We are cur-
rently working to revamp the entire DTP website. 
An updated website must be the centerpiece of a 
comprehensive marketing plan. We are currently 
looking at ways to develop a one stop shopping 
experience where you can access Fraternity-wide 
or local outline banks, ways for connecting with 
students at different schools, community bulle-
tin boards, and mentorship programs. Whatever 
vehicles we end up using, we have to find a way to 
market it to you, our customers, so that you will 
use it, and hopefully promote it to non-members to 
help us grow as a Fraternity.

In closing, I’d like to say that it is truly an honor 
to serve as Vice-Chancellor of DTP, and to let each 
and every one of you know that if there is an issue 
you are stuck on, or have any suggestions on how 
to make our piece of the world just a little better, 
you can contact me anytime. Please stay healthy 
and happy and I look forward to serving you in the 
future.
Fraternally,
Rob

need additional support, they know they have a 
Supreme Senate they can reach out to. We are 
here for you. Additionally, I am always looking for 
scholarly articles from our student members for 
possible publication in our authoritative law jour-
nal, The Adelphia. Additionally, I sit on both the 
Technology and Convention committees, both of 
which continue working diligently on behalf of our 
brothers and sisters. I am extremely excited about 
our National Convention in 2021 in Tulsa! Make 
plans now to join us for what I know will be one of 
the most memorable conventions ever!

More personally, I have been a member of Delta 
Theta Phi since Fall 2012, my first semester in 
law school. Joining the fraternity was wonderful 
for me as a non-traditional student, starting law 
school at the tender age of 39 after a long career in 
national politics. As a new member of DTP, I easily 

connected with like-minded students and received 
lots of support navigating my way through the 1L 
year. After serving as the Master of the Ritual, I 
served as Dean until graduation.

Over the years, I have been so impressed by the 
integrity, professionalism, leadership and dedica-
tion of the alumni members of the Fraternity. Many 
of our amazing brothers and sisters still serve as 
mentors to me. After observing them, I decided 
I really wanted to stay connected and take on a 
national leadership role in our Fraternity. I was 
fortunate to be named Chancellor of California, 
and two years later, elected to serve on the Supreme 
Senate. It is indeed my honor to serve our fraternity 
as a Member of the Supreme Senate.
Fraternally, 
Shelley M. Henderson, JD, MLS

mailto:Adelphia@deltathetaphi.org
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Celebrating Lanny S. Vines
By State Chancellor of Alabama, Judson T. Sills

Litigator. Brother. Philanthropist. 
Trailblazer. Are only just a 
few of the adjectives used to 
describe Lanny S. Vines. Our 

outstanding brother passed away on 
December 9, 2020, at the age of 80.

In 1966, Lanny S. Vines received 
his Juris Doctorate from Birmingham 
School of Law while serving as a Bailiff 
for the Honorable Judge Cecil Deason 
in the Jefferson County Circuit Court.

He served our country in the 
National Guard for two years. Lanny 
founded and was partner at Emond & Vines law firm, 
Emond Vines Gorham & Waldrep law firm, and 
later at Lanny S. Vines & Associates law firm. He was 
widely known for his dedication to his clients and the 
diligent pursuit of legal claims on their behalf.

In fact, Mr. Vines was known for working more 
than 12 hours a day, seven days a week, and was usu-
ally only sustained by one large meal per day. He slept 
only about four hours a night. When not at the office, 
he was in court; the hands-on litigator preferred to 
advocate in person.

During his career, he was known for represent-
ing consumer class-actions and catastrophic injury 
cases, as well as companies and government agencies, 
which included Homewood and Pelham, Alabama, 
among his municipal clients, Jefferson County and 
Alabama personnel boards, the Birmingham Board of 
Education, the Birmingham Water Works Board, and 
the Birmingham-Jefferson Convention Complex.

When he was not in court, he was serving in lead-
ership positions within the legal community includ-
ing as Past President and Board of Governors of 
Alabama Association for Justice (formerly Alabama 
Trial Lawyers Association), and with the Trial 
Lawyers for Public Justice.

Former Dean of Birmingham School of Law, James 
Bushnell, II, said, “Lanny Vines was a formidable and 
respected member of the Alabama Bar, who repre-
sented individuals seeking civil justice. His presence 
will be missed.”

Not to be outdone by his work in 
the courtroom or in the many legal 
organizations in which he held lead-
ership positions, was his charitable 
work. He contributed millions to 
Alabama charities and community 
organizations throughout his lifetime. 
Among the benefactors included the 
Alabama Symphony Orchestra, the 
Birmingham Museum of Art, the 
Birmingham Opera Guild, the Greater 
Birmingham Humane Society, the 

local chapters of the American Cancer 
Society, the Salvation Army and the 

United Negro College Fund, Lanny S. Vines Award 
at Birmingham School of Law, the Herbert W. 
Peterson Trial Advocacy Endowed Scholarship at 
Cumberland School of Law and the Lanny S. Vines 
Endowed Scholarship at the University of Alabama 
School of Law in order to provide financial assis-
tance to students attending law school.

The Vines Senate was chartered in 1992 at 
Birmingham School of Law under the namesake of 
Lanny S. Vines. As a student, I had the honor to serve 
as Vice-Dean of the Vines Senate, was a Scholarship 
Certificate and Key recipient and was named Student 
of the Year in the Region for the 2016–2017 academic 
year. None of those accolades would have been pos-
sible without the trailblazing that occurred by brother 
Lanny Vines. His commitment to Delta Theta Phi 
Law Fraternity paved the way for future generations 
of brothers and sisters.

“Lanny is a guy who has never forgotten where he 
came from,” former law partner, Charlie Waldrep 
said. “He pulled himself up by his own bootstraps, 
and he dedicated himself to helping people in and out 
of the courts. But he will not make a big deal out of it. 
There are a lot of scholarships and funds out there in 
other people’s names thanks to him.”

The mission of the Delta Theta Phi Law Fraternity 
is, “To foster lifelong friendships and professional 
affiliations through legal education, international 
networking, and mutual respect.” That is exactly what 
Lanny Vines dedicated his entire career to. Well done, 
brother Vines.

Lanny Vines
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Before the pandemic began, the student senates 
were hard at work planning and executing a 
variety of activities for its members.

Like the Marshal F. McComb Senate at 
Southwestern University School of Law, many of 
senates were able to initiate new students in person. 
These ceremonies moved to virtual Zoom meetings 
later.

The Dudley Ryan Senate at the University of 
St. Thomas University School of Law held its Tie 
Blanket Event! They were able to donate ten tie-blan-
kets to Minnesota’s Children’s Hospital.

The Edgar R. Townes Senate at South Texas 
College of Law was really busy. They held a vol-
leyball tournament, inviting all the social groups 
in the school to promote competition, friendships 
and to extend their relationship with other law soci-
eties. DTP hosted several Trivia Nights at a local 
bar, donating the proceeds to the Make a Wish 
Foundation (https://wish.org/) and to military vet-
erans and their families (https://www.ptsdusa.org/). 
They also partnered with other law societies to dis-
cuss how Israeli forces implement the Law of Armed 
Conflict with former deputy military General IDF, 
Col. Eli Bar-On.

STUDENT SENATE NEWS

Officers of the McComb Senate after conducting the initiation ceremony for new students

Tie Blanket event for the Dudley Ryan Senate

(top) Townes Senate about to play volleyball
(bottom) Townes Senate Trivia Night

https://wish.org/
https://www.ptsdusa.org/
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The William B. Lawless Senate at Trinity Law 
School hosted several workshops, included one 
an interview workshop with the Hispanic Bar 
Association.

The pandemic made it necessary to plan vir-
tual events for the rest of the pandemic. Highlights 
included the Ugly Sweater Contest held by the Francis 
J. Larkin Senate in Massachusetts, and reactivation of 

the William R. Day Senate at Case Western Reserve 
University.

We look forward to being able to see everyone in 
person soon, but we are impressed by the ingenuity 
and wide-variety of programming that the members 
were able to execute in a virtual environment.

Lawless Senate initiation

Holiday celebration with the Lawless Senate

Interview workshop co-hosted by the Lawless Senate

HELP US REACH OUT TO YOUR BROTHERS AND SISTERS!
Do you know colleagues, former classmates or friends who have 
not heard from the Fraternity? Let them know Delta 
Theta Phi can be found on online at the official website 
www.deltathetaphi.org, LinkedIn and Facebook.

As a member organization, we are only as good as the 
information we have for our members. Do we have your 
preferred contact information, including your most 
recent mailing and email addresses?

ΔΘΦ
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1969 TO 2019—A DELTA THETA PHI REUNION
In 1969—a year marked by memorable events 
including a moon landing, a rock and roll concert at 
Woodstock, Manson murders in L.A., and a political 
scandal that began on Chappaquiddick Island—five 
young men, graduates of the University of Texas law 
school in Austin, were sworn in as new members of 
the bar. Four of those men were also law fraternity 
brothers. Two of them grew up together in Lufkin, a 
small town in East Texas.

Bill Dennie Cook and Lee Mathews started 
school together in 1950 at Lufkin’s Central Ward 
Elementary. They graduated from Lufkin High 
School, then from law school in 1969, and stood side 
by side at their swearing in by the Texas Supreme 
Court. Also graduating with them in 1969 were Lee 
Yeakel (Austin, Texas), Jack Enos Cole (Fort Worth, 
Texas), and Charlie Tupper (El Paso and now Dallas).

In June 2019, all four men reunited at the State 
Bar Of Texas’ annual meeting in Austin, where 

ALUMNI NEWS

Houston Senate in 1969

(from left) Jack, Judge Yeakel, Bill, and Lee—2019

The University of Texas School of Law 1969 yearbook picture shows Charlie as bailiff with the 
Fall DTP officers, Bill and Lee with the spring officers

they, along with many other lawyers and their fami-
lies, attended a lunch meeting at the Austin JAW 
Marriott, and received recognition as fifty-year mem-
bers of the Texas bar. Each lawyer received a special 
plaque and the entire group was memorialized in a 
group photo.

As they recalled their years in law school, many 
stories were inspired by their fond memories as law 
fraternity brothers. Lee Yeakel served as Exchequer 
and Bill Cook as Clerk of Rolls for the Sam Houston 
Senate of Delta Theta Phi Law Fraternity.

Fifty years after his swearing in, Bill lives and 
practices personal injury law in Eagle River, Alaska. 
Lee Yeakel is US District Judge, WD-TX, and lives 
in Austin. Jack is retired from title insurance law and 
lives in Fort Worth. Lee Mathews is retired from the 
Texas Water Quality Board and lives in Austin.

Later, Bill was also delighted to reunite with 
Charlie Tupper, another law school classmate who 
attended the SBOT ceremony in Austin. Charlie, 
from El Paso, practiced law there and later served 
in the Texas House of Representatives but moved 
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to Dallas to work as Executive Director of the Texas 
Auto Dealers’ Association.

Later in the summer of 2019, Judge Lee Yeakel and 
his wife Anne visited Anchorage to attend a meeting 
of the Uniform Law Commission. Bill Cook and his 
wife Mary Alice enjoyed visiting with them over din-
ner on a beautiful mid-summer evening.

And, in August Charlie Tupper, with his wife and 
family, vacationed in Alaska. Bill visited with them 
at a coffee shop in Anchorage, then took them on 
a guided tour to Portage Glacier Lake. Charlie and 
Dottie are pictured here in front of an iceberg.

SPONSORING STUDENT DELEGATES 
FOR THE 2021 CONVENTION

Although the fraternity covers transportation and 
lodging costs for student voting delegates attend-
ing biennial conventions, each student senate must 
cover the registration costs for its voting delegate 
and all expenses for other non-voting delegates 
that attend. In prior conventions, students have not 
been able to attend because the registration fee was 
simply too much for the Senate or one of its stu-
dents to cover.

The Supreme Senate invites any alumni member 
interested in sponsoring a specific student, a student 
senate, or donating to student delegate sponsor-
ship fund to reach out directly to Executive Director 
Penney Edgar at executivedirector@deltathetaphi.org. 
Any amount that you can contribute will be greatly 
appreciated by our student members attending their 
very first DTP convention!!

Sponsorship funds will be allocated to requesting 
senates on a first-come, first-serve basis, so Student 
Senate Deans should reach out to Executive Director 
Edgar as soon as possible if they need to request dona-
tions towards this year’s convention registration fee.

Judge Lee Yeakel and his wife Anne visiting Anchorage

Do You Have Something Newsworthy for Our Next Issue?
You are invited to send us information on your recent accomplishment, your practice, your student or alumni 
senate events, or other article of interest for one of our upcoming issue and newsletters. To submit material, 
contact Executive Director Penney Edgar at ExecutiveDirector@deltathetaphi.org.

We look forward to hearing from you!

Don’t Forget Some Of Our Member Discounts!

Save with Budget Rent A Car—Reserve your rental 
car online, and your Budget Customer Discount 
(BCD) Number D444600 will automatically shop for 
the best available rate.

Some of the discounts available to members of 
Delta Theta Phi include:
•	 Weekly (5+ days)—$25 Off a Weekly Rental
•	 2 Free Days of where2 GPS
•	 Weekend Free Sunday
•	 Anytime Free Upgrade

Great discounts and superb 
service, we’ll get you what 
you need—Make a reservation 

and your Avis Worldwide Discount (AWD) number 
S645500 will automatically be included.

Delta Theta Phi members enjoy the following 
discounts:
•	 Weekly (5+ days)—$35 Off a Weekly Rental
•	 Weekend

	— Free Day of where2® GPS with a Weekend 
Rental
	— Free Weekend Day

•	 Anytime—Free Upgrade

mailto:executivedirector@deltathetaphi.org
mailto:ExecutiveDirector@deltathetaphi.org




IT'S ALL ABOUT 
WHO YOU KNOW

Some discounts, coverages, payment plans and features are not available in all states, in all GEICO companies, or in all situations. Boat and PWC coverages are underwritten by GEICO Marine Insurance Company. Motorcycle and ATV 

coverages are underwritten by GEICO Indemnity Company. Homeowners, renters and condo coverages are written through non-affiliated insurance companies and are secured through the GEICO Insurance Agency. GEICO is a registered 

service mark of Government Employees Insurance Company, Washington, D.C. 20076; a Berkshire Hathaway Inc. subsidiary. GEICO Gecko® image © 1999-2021

geico.com/greek/DeltaThetaPhi | 1-800-368-2734 | Local Agent

Delta Theta Phi Members 

could save more with a 
special discount with 
GEICO!



POSTMASTER:  Address Service Requested 

Delta Theta Phi Law Fraternity
ATTN: Penney Edgar, Executive Director
1967 East Maple Street, Suite 319
North Canton, OH 44720

Delta Theta Phi Law Fraternity
1967 East Maple Street, Suite 319

North Canton, OH 44720

800-783-2600

www.deltathetaphi.org

Network With Us!
Delta Theta Phi is on

LinkedIn, Facebook and Twitter

TO PARENTS OF DTP MEMBERS: The Paper Book is sent to the permanent address provided by the member on his/her initial new member 
application, unless otherwise directed.  If the member no longer lives at this address, please contact the fraternity headquarters. Thank you.
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